ELD Call for Lightning Talks: 2025 ASEE Annual

Do you or your library or organization have an exciting new project, program, partnership, or
tool that you would like to share with your fellow ELD members? If so, please consider
proposing a Lightning Talk for the 2025 ASEE Annual Conference in Montreal, Canada. There
will be two Lightning Talk sessions, both on Monday, June 23. The sessions are from 11:00 am -
12:30 pm and 1:30 pm — 3 pm. One session will be a shortened session and include talks for only
part of the time block.

What is a Lightning Talk?

A Lightning Talk is a very short presentation on a timely topic of interest to the audience. This
year, we are hoping for a variety of talks on any topic, including but not limited to:

« Digital initiatives

e Innovative projects, programs, or services

o New partnerships

e New technology, tools, or products

Each Member Talk is 3 minutes long, and each Sponsor Talk is 1 minute long. The main goals
are to learn about what our peers and sponsors are currently working on and to generate
discussions during the session and throughout the conference.

Your proposal should include:

Your name, email, title and organization

Title of talk

Type of talk (Member or Sponsor)

Brief description of your talk (no more than 100 words)

Submit your proposals to: https://forms.gle/mZ3YZ4XBvhQ9ofWbA by Friday, April 4th.

There are a limited number of presentation slots. Presenters are required to attend the ASEE
conference in person, to be around to do your presentation and answer questions after the
presentation.

Please get in touch with us if you have questions:
Member talks: Shelby Hallman (shallman@library.ucla.edu)
Sponsor talks: Beth Carpenter (escarpen@buffalo.edu)

Thank you,
Shelby Hallman and Beth Carpenter
Co-Moderators


https://forms.gle/mZ3YZ4XBvhQ9ofWbA

